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Minutes of Committee Meeting on Monday 23rd. January 2012.
held in Stokesley Room, Town Hall, at 7.30pm

Present:  Linda Purnell (Chairman), Frank Cuthbert, Michael Scott, Derek Whiting, Fred Lee, George Carter, Lovaine Irving, Mike Irving.

By invitation: Alwyn Boulby.

Apologies:  Jill Lee, Eric Lee, Alan Weighell.

Representing the River Leven Group, Alwyn Boulby explained the formation and composition of the Group, founded in 2002, and the concern held at the closure of the West End bridge. The treacherous state of the near road in the 2010/2011 winter was of considerable concern. A recently published article re. ‘The West End bridge’, had been published in the D&S times. Planning permission has been granted for the renewal of the bridge, which is hoped to be completed by 2nd. June 2012. Local interested groups have been contacted, with a hoped-for support for the project.

The committee agreed to give SPIOTA’s support, with a suitably worded letter for the Parish Council, the letter to be presented by the River Leven group at the coming Thursday’s Parish Council meeting.

Minutes of the AGM and the October 2011 committee meeting were agreed.

The Chairman itemised the current funding total and costings for the new Ziggurat, as to date. The committee agreed that the people and businesses of Stokesley should be both made aware of, and possible involvement in the project, with the decision being taken to advertise the Ziggurat project in the local media, and with a specific Ziggurat Coffee Morning to be held in the Town Hall on Saturday10th. March. Entertainment was envisaged for the Coffee Morning. Graham Bell is to be asked for his thoughts and suitable drawings for the Ziggurat ‘top-knot’. Fred Lee is to look into the purchase of ‘money-raised to date’ thermometer, to further bring the project into people’s awareness.

The Ziggurat is well under construction, and has been seen by several of the committee.

George Carter itemised the coming plans and decorations etc for the coming 60th. Anniversary of the Queen’s accession to the throne, on 2nd. June. 

The committee was in agreement that George Carter should officially open the ziggurat, and commence the Anniversary celebrations.

Thursday work is cancelled until the first week in March. The Chairman observed that the polyanthas look in good condition, as compared to the violas.

Any Other Business: The Chairman detailed the damage done to the Mill Wheel fencing and the subsequent repairs.

The annual SPIOTA lunch will be held after the return of Eric and Jill Lee.

Date of next meeting:  Monday 27th. February. 

